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Deputy Director General (NHSL/ Kandy NH),

Provincial /Regional Directors of Health Services,

Directors of Teaching/ Provincial/ District General Hospltals
Medical Superintendents of Base Hospitals,

Heads of Specialized Campaign s & Decentralized Units,

All concerned Heads of Institutions,

Apprbved Requests for Re-attachments in Annual Transfer Implementation

This is further to the letters of re-attachments of Medical Officers and
MA/MS/B/01/2020, dated 14.12.2020 and MA/MS/B/03/2019(A), dated 12-01-2021,
MA/MS/B/03/2019(A), dated 30% March 2021 and MA/MS/B/03/2019(A), dated 28t
June 2021, regarding the above subject.

On further requests of Heads of Institutions, attached list of Medical Officers are
approved for reattachment until 31s* December 2021 with effective from 01t
October 2021, considering the service exigencies and due to on going COVID - 19
Quthreak.

Please be kind enough to note that,

o If a Medical Officer is already released from the Instltutlon but appears in this
reattachment list, he/she will not be entitled to transfer back to their previous :
station, despite being given a reattachment.

e Despite given the reattachment, if a suitable replacement is available or arranged,
any Medical Officer can be released to their transferring station at any moment.

e Personal skeleton files and salary particulars of approved re-attached Medical
Officers must be available in their transferred stations.

¢ Their salary must be paid by the newly transferred station.

¢ The physical presence of re-attached Medical Officers at their new stations is not
required, due to ongoing COVID - 19 outbreak. ‘

o All the Medical Officers who are on transfer orders on or before 2019, without any
approved reattachments, must be released to the newly transferred station as soon
as possible, as you are liable for audit queries for paying the salaries for such
Medical Officers without the approval of the Secretary Health.
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Additionally, you are also requested to pay your attention to the letter issued by the
DGHS, No. MA/MS/B/03/2019, dated 26% September 2021, regarding the
implementation of the Annual Transfers of Grade Medical Officers 2021. Please exclude
medical officers, in this list as they already got transfer orders from 2021 annual
transfer list. As per the letter, No. HSC/TRA/M0/14/07/ 2020, dated 02nd July 2021 of
Public Service Commission, medical officers with 2021 annual transfer orders are not
entitled for the re-attachment.

Dr. S. H. Munasinghe

Secretary
. Ministry of Health
Dr. S.H. Munasinghe " "Suwasiripaya”
385 Rev. Baddegama Wimalawansa Thero Mawatha,
Secretary Colombo 10, Sri Lanka.
Copies

1. Secretary, Health Serv1ces Committee, Public Service Commission
2. Provincial Health Secretaries
3. Secretary, Government Medical Officers Association

385 0B, aos Biefnl DEgtn &P 8, @am(c; 10. 385, saudiflum, suemdadhsbagNu LGEEHsW elwasbs CEEIN LWTaGHME, sz,n@mu 10,
385, Suwasiripaya. Rev. Baddesama Wimalawansa Thero Mawatha, Colombo 10. Sri Lanka.



